

May 21, 2003

Mr. Tony Nicholas, President United Homeowners Association, Inc. P.O. Box 43338 Los Angeles, CA 90043

Dear Mr. Nicholas

Thank you for your letter dated April 17, 2003 expressing United Homeowners Association, Inc.'s (UHA) interest in membership in the Los Angeles International Airport/Community Noise Roundtable (Roundtable). I must inform you that at this time there are no unfilled At-Large membership positions available.

In May 2002 the Roundtable adopted a set of by-laws, which establishes the membership of the Roundtable. Article III of the by-laws specifies that there are three (3) At-Large memberships as follows:

"The Chair of the Roundtable may designate up to three (3) at-large representatives from recognized community groups or organizations. These at-large members shall be confirmed by a vote of the Roundtable, and will be voting members of the Roundtable. At-large members shall serve a term of two (2) years. They may be re-appointed by the Chair subject to confirmation by a vote of the Roundtable."

During the January 2003 meeting of the Roundtable, three organizations were selected as At-Large members by the Chair and were approved by a vote of the Roundtable for the two-year term. These organizations will serve on the Roundtable until the end of December 2004. A copy of the Roundtable by-law's is enclosed for your reference.

The Secretary of the Roundtable will keep your letter on file. If an At-Large membership position becomes available prior to the end of December 2004, the Chair of UHA's Airport Noise Committee will be notified of the vacancy and a representative of UHA will be invited to the Roundtable meeting to make a presentation on behalf of your organization. The Chairman of the Roundtable will then appoint an organization to fill the vacant position subject to a vote of the Roundtable.

Thank you again for your organization's request to join the Roundtable. All meetings of the Roundtable and its subcommittees are open to the public, and UHA's representatives are welcome to attend and comment on the issues as they are being studied.

Mr. Tony Nicholas May 21, 2003 Page 2

If you wish to reply to this letter please address your correspondence to the LAX/Community Noise Roundtable, c/o Los Angeles World Airports, 1 World Way, P.O. Box 92216, Los Angeles, CA 90009-2216, Attn. Robert Holden.

Sincerely,

John McTaggart Chairman

Councilman, City of Rancho Palos Verdes

Enclosure

cc: Gloria Jackson

Roundtable Members



UNITED **HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.**

United Homeowner's Association Airport Noise Committee California 4945 Onaknoll Avenue, Los Angeles, 90043 ph. 323-299-0739 Website: unitedhomeownersassoc.org email: n2africa@earthlink.net fax. 323-291-6095

LAX/Community Noise Roundtable

April 17, 2003

McTaggart-Chairman John

Los Angeles International Airport

90009-2216 Los Angeles, CA

Re: United Homeowner's Association Application to the LAX/Community Noise. Roundtable

Dear Mr. McTaggart,

Please accept this application of the United Homeowner's Association (U.H.A.) to the LAX/Community Noise Roundtable.

The United Homeowner's Association is a community organization representing homeowners and related businesses in the Windsor Hills, View Park and View Heights neighborhoods of Los Angeles County. For 24 years our organization has been dedicated to the preservation of property values and the support of quality of life issues in the above mentioned communities.

We are concerned about the increased level of commercial airplane noise in the airspace immediately over our neighborhood. Accordingly, we acknowledge and respect the economic impact Los Angeles International Airport has on the economic development of our city and region.

At our last U.H.A. Airport Noise Committee meeting held on April 13, 2003, Ms. Gloria Jackson was elected as chairperson representing this committee. Ms. Jackson's address, phone number and email appear on this letterhead. Upon confirmation of this application, please inform our committee representative of meeting schedules, pertinent literature and recent decisions related to the LAX/Community Noise Roundtable, so we may prepare to contribute at the next meeting.

We will look forward to working with you and the LAX/Community Noise Roundtable on the many issues and challenges related to Los Angeles International Airport and the neighboring communities.

Sincerely,

Nicholas

United Homeowner's Association

President